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May 19, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council 
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into a cooperation and reimbursement agreement with Sound Transit.
In 2007, King County, the Puget Sound Regional Council and the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) entered into the Lake Washington Urban Partnership Agreement (UPA), which was awarded $139 million from the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) for improvements tied to the replacement of the SR 520 Lake Washington floating bridge. This agreement was updated in 2009.  The intent of the UPA is to improve traffic flow by pursuing congestion reduction strategies across Lake Washington including the “4Ts”:  tolling (congestion pricing), transit, telecommuting/transportation demand management, and technology.

The UPA provides funds for the infrastructure needed to collect tolls electronically, for additional coaches to increase transit service across Lake Washington, for improvements to passenger facilities including park-and-ride facilities and for the installation of real-time information signs in the SR 520 corridor.

In order to provide enhanced transit services in the SR 520/Trans-Lake Washington corridor, the UPA designated $41 million for transit improvements including new buses to enhance peak period transit service by both Metro and Sound Transit.  Sound Transit is committing to continue to provide 48 additional one-way peak period trips in the corridor, which requires 11 new buses.  Sound Transit has purchased 11 new hybrid diesel-electric transit buses under the terms of King County Contract MB06-2 with New Flyer Industries, Inc., which was competitively procured under FTA regulations for the provision of buses for both Metro Transit and Sound Transit.  Metro will reimburse Sound Transit $8,515,000 toward the cost of these new buses using FTA funds identified in King County Metro grant WA-04-0021-01.  

The attached ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to execute an agreement with Sound Transit pursuant to which the county will pass-through $8,515,000 in federal transportation grant funds to partially reimburse Sound Transit for the cost of new buses in exchange for specified Sound Transit service level commitments that will provide additional peak period transit service in the SR 520/Trans-Lake Washington corridor.  I recommend that the King County Council approve this ordinance.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1007 or via e-mail, at ron.posthuma@kingcounty.gov.  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures 

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 


    Office


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit, DOT

